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Would you recommend using rebar of less than Grade 60 in a RR bridge pier? 
There is nothing technically wrong with using Grade 40 reinforcing steel, PROVIDED the design is based on using that specific grade of reinforcing steel.  AREMA’s criteria, Section 2.3.2.a states that the “Yield strength or grade of reinforcement used in design shall be shown on the Plans.”  And, Section 2.3.2c states that “Designs shall not be based on a yield strength fy in excess of 60,000 psi.”  The only reason that I would recommend using Grade 40 reinforcing steel would be if all the following criteria applied:
· The designer included Grade 40 reinforcing steel criteria throughout the design of the project;

· The entire project was designed with the use of Grade 40 steel; and,

· The availability of Grade 40 steel would make its price competitive with Grade 60 steel. 

I recognize that most of the reinforcing steel used in a bridge pier is sized to satisfy temperature criteria, and Grade 40 steel would work well for that purpose.  However, because it is likely that reinforcing steel used in the pier’s base, cap, or backwalls would be sized based on stress requirements, Grade 60 reinforcing could have been used as the design criteria.  I would not recommend using two different Grades of reinforcing steel on the same job.  Other than the Grade designation formed into the reinforcing bars, there is no real difference in the appearance of Grade 40 vs. Grade 60 bars making it possible to get the wrong Grade of bar and incorrectly place a Grade 40 bar where a Grade 60 bar should have gone.
2.3.2 REINFORCEMENT (1992)

a. Yield strength or grade of reinforcement used in design shall be shown on the plans.
